

NEWS BULLETIN FOR TH ACE CENTER ROTARY CETB

(Near the Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center) P.O. Box 58862 (Nassau Bay) Houston, Texas 77258



DISTRICT 589

BLASTOFF

Rotary International President, HIROJI MUKASA (1982-83) Rotary Theme.... "MANKIND IS ONE - Build Bridges of Friendship Throughout the World"

DISTRICT 589 GOVERNOR...... DAVE HILL CLUB PRESIDENT.....CHUCK JACOBSON President-elect-V/P......Bill Webb Treasurer......Bob Wren SecretaryCharles Hartman

Sgt. at Arms.....Jim McNatt Bulletin Editor and Historian Walt Wicker DIRECTORS:

Billy Burt Bob Driver Jim Hargrove Cap Landolt

Owen Morris Ron Rosenhagen Joe Shirley John Watson

Walt Wicker

Past President - Al Jowid

AUGUST 9 DATE _

_ 19 <u>_82</u>

PROGRAMS:

MONDAY, AUGUST 9TH....MIKE ANDREWS, candidate for Congress, 25th Congressional District, will be our guest speaker. Bring several guests in preparation for the upcoming election.

MONDAY, AUGUST 16TH....MIKE FAUBION, candidate for Congress, 25th Congressional District, will be our featured speaker. Bring a number of guests to hear this presentation.

MONDAY, AUGUST 23RD....PROGRAM PENDING. You can be assured that the Program Committee will have another in its series of outstanding programs.

MONDAY, AUGUST 30TH....CLUB ASSEMBLY. District Governor DAVE HILL will be our honored guest and speaker. This will also be Ladies Day so bring your Rotary Ann for this excellent program.



SHRIMPOREE UPDATE....HAVE YOU INVITED YOUR FRIENDS TO BE WITH US ON SEPTEMBER 18TH FOR THE BIG SHRIMPOREE EVENT????? Now that you have the tickets, did you offer them the chance to save \$1.00 by buying their tickets in advance? DON'T WASTE ANOTHER MINUTE, get those tickets sold and turn the money in to BOB MITCHELL. Very few people will turn down the chance to support this ROTARY event-they just need to be asked. Carry those tickets in your pocket and ask everybody you meet to come and join in the fellowship and enjoy good eating and taking part in a great AUCTION. The shrimp has been purchased, now we need people to buy tickets to eat the shrimp, so let's get together and make this a banner year for the SHRIMPOREE....

INSIGNIA OF SERVICE....Wear your Rotary Emblem with pride. It is an insignia of service, known and honored throughout the world, and if you are a Paul Harris, wear that too.

We once heard of a Rotarian, during a 30 minute lay-over at the airport in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, who was greeted by six fellow Rotarians, one from Ethiopia, two from France, two from India, and a Rotarian and his wife from the U.S.A.

They had seen the Rotary Emblem on his lapel, and that resulted in a friendly conversation.

Wearing the emblem identifies a Rotarians as one who represents high ethical standards in business or the professions, and one who is active in developing a better understanding between all people. Wear the emblem proudly and enjoy Rotary membership to the fullest, while striving for two great Rotary slogans:

"World Understanding and Peace Through Rotary" (1981-82)

"Mankind is One-Build Bridges of Friendship" (1982-83)

SCANDAL SHEET

Not Far Off....

Although it is two months away, an important week is approaching us--VOCATIONAL SERVICE WEEK (10-16 October). First added to the Rotary calendar in 1979, this week was established by the Board of R.I. "to emphasize the involvement of each Rotarian, and not just clubs, in the everyday practice of the ideals of Vocational Service." Each Rotary Club is made up of members who are selected from each business and profession of the community to represent their occupations in Rotary. Therefore, each Rotarian is essentially an ambassador sent by Rotary to promote the Ideal of Service among working colleagues and associates. We can start preparing for VOCATIONAL SERVICE WEEK by considering the ramifications of this vital point.

> A major objective of Rotary is to build bridges for the youth of the world.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

HARRY JENNINGS	AUGUST	11	
DICK ALLEN	**	12	
AARON SCHEIN	11	19	
LIONEL GARCIA	11	20	
JOE BLACKSHEAR	**	20	
AL LIGRANI	Ħ	21	



Congratulations gentlemen and we wish you many many more....

QUIPS.... The easiest way to figure out your cost of living is take your income and add 10%.....You grow up the first day you start laughing at yourself...Success comes in cans, failure in cans, failure in can'ts....Don't waste time looking back, your eyes are in front of your head...No matter what happens, there's always someone who knew it would....Success is relative, the greater the success the more the relatives.

PAST PROGRAMS...On July 26th, ALFRED NEUMANN introduced GWEN HUMMELL and DAVID CLARK of the Honeywell Protection Services who presented a program on Crime Prevention. The program was aimed at the different ways a person could use to protect his home and possessions against burglary. They utilized a series of slides showing how each person could evaluate his own home and devise ways of increasing security protection. If you missed this interesting program, hope you read the excellent article by SARA RITCH in the CITIZEN. Then on August 2nd, JOE PIRTLE introduced JUDGE JOE L. DRAUGHN of the Houston Municipal Courts who spoke on the role of the municipal courts in the Texas judiciary system. He described in detail the function of municipal courts, the background and education of the judges, and the role they will play in the future. An excellent talk on one part of the judiciary system that hopefully will be followed by others to fully explain the total judiciary system.

ROTARY COMMITTEES AT WORK....

Attendance Committee. RULES FOR THE SCOOTERS HANDICAP. The Rotary Club puts \$5.00 in the Scooters Handicap Kitty each week. At each meeting, one name is drawn from the membership. The individual whose name is drawn is the winner of the funds accumulated in the Kitty if he is present, at the time his name is called, and is wearing his Rotary pin and name badge. Note; the name drawing is the last item on the meeting agenda.

Club Directory and Roster Committee. We are ready to print the new directory and it will be distributed to the club membership in the near future. Since there are a substantial number of members who do not have loose-leaf binders for their directories, we plan to purchase enough of these for all persons. The former Roster Committee has been made a part of the Directory Committee this year and we plan to issue updated rosters regularly (every 3 months). In addition we plan to issue directory pages for new members regularly. The membership is requested to inform BOB STEPHENS of changes in their phone numbers, addresses, and other status items as they occur.

Club Events Committee. This years Club Events Committee are: Jim Shows, Chairman; Pete Gist, Vice-Chairman; Maury Fitch, Gene Lindquist, Carlos Villagomez, Rollin Gardner and Larry Rowe. The events for this year is in the planning stage and should be firmed up this month. Draw a circle on your calendar around the first two weeks in December for the Christmas Party. The specific date and locations will be forth coming, also, for the fans of golf tentative tournaments for October, 1982 and April 1983 is being planned. In addition, the past experience of club events is being reviewed to determine those events that have been the most successful. Six to seven events are tentatively planned for this year.

Program Committee. ARE YOUR GUILTY? According to the Great Encyclopedic Dictionary the word "COURTESY" means; a habitual politeness and the extending of good manners... Rotarians, in the presence of guests or visitors should keep this in mind when President CHUCK rings the bell to start the noon meeting. An increasing amount of chatter seems to continue in spite of the call to order. Remember the word "courtesy"....YOU may one day be asked to talk and naturally you would want to be heard. Right?

ON FELLOWSHIP.....Among the outstanding attractions that ROTARY offers us is fellowship. We have a rare opportunity to know other business and professional men in our community and throughout the world of Rotary; without Rotary, we might never have met these special friends with whom we work towards international harmony.

RESIGNATION....The BOARD at its August 3rd meeting accepted with regrets the resignation of MIKE RATCLIFF for business reasons. MIKE, come back and visit with us as often as possible.

REMEMBER ME?

"I'm the fellow who goes into a restaurant, sits down and patiently waits while the waitresses finish their visiting before taking my order.

"I'm the fellow who goes into a department store and stands quietly while the clerks finish their little chit-chat.

"I'm the fellow who drives into a service station and never blows his horn, but lets the attendant take his time.

"You might say I'm the good guy. But do you know who else I am?

"I'm the fellow who never comes

"It amuses me to see businesses spending so much money every year to get me back—when I was there in the first place.

"And all they needed to do was give me some service and extend a little courtesy."

THE FOUR-WAY TEST of the things we think, say or do

- 1. Is it the TRUTH?
- 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?
- 3. Will it bring GOOD WILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
- 4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

